
WHY Can’t Babies Go To The
Movies?
Gonna climb upon a soapbox for a moment…

The families in Colorado who were involved in the shooting
need prayer.  Probably one of the very last things they need
right now is a network of UNsupport – people using mass media
to put down the people involved and some of their decisions. 
Mainly, I’m bugged by those who say things like, “What was a
3-month-old doing at a movie theater anyway?  Especially a
MIDNIGHT showing of a PG13 movie??”

What’s wrong with taking a baby to a movie?  As long as the
parent(s) willingly leave before the baby causes a disruption,
then I don’t understand what all the fuss is about.  I have 5
kids, none of whom have slept thru the night until they were
over a year old (probably – my youngest is only 9 months old,
but he’s the worst sleeper yet, so I’m guessing he won’t sleep
thru the night until he’s a year).  So if I’m up at midnight
anyway with the baby, I think it should be up to me if I want
to spend my own money on a movie, knowing there is a chance
that I won’t get to see the entire movie if I have to leave if
the baby fusses.  Babies are not going to watch the movie;
they’re not going to pick up any bad things from the screen at
that age, and taking the baby to the movies late at night can
actually be the ONLY time new parents can find to connect to
each other while trying to balance the demands of parenthood
and careers.

Or, take the situation of a big brother who REALLY wants to
see the midnight showing of Batman.  Again, the parents feel
they are going to be up anyway with the baby, so why not
schedule in some family time at a most unusual, however more
convenient,  time.   Again,  if  kids  (or  babies)  cause  a
disruption  in  the  theater,  they  should  be  taken  out
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immediately as a courtesy to others who have also paid to see
a movie.

Well, that’s all I have time for now, just had to get that out
– I just don’t see anything wrong with taking a baby to the
movies, and it bugs me a tiny bit that people are so busy
worrying about how others raise their children instead of
getting  out  there  themselves  to  improve  our  society’s
crumbling family unit.  Please don’t attack the parents who
are actually seeking to spend time with their children.

Dear Lord, Thank you so much for the gift of children.  We
pray to you to continue to guide us to love them, to nurture
them, and to lead them to you.  We pray for the comfort and
healing of those involved in the Colorado shooting.  May they
grow ever closer to you, Lord.  Amen.

Going on midnight…
I was watching a movie, but I fell asleep sometime while it
played. I can’t say when that was, since it was a movie I’ve
seen before and I can ‘remember’ most of it. Anyway, I’m awake
now and not quite ready for bed. (grumble, grumble).

On to the thoughts that are currently on my mind….

I’ve been thinking about privacy in the age of the internet.
Back many, many moons ago when I was still young and reckless,
the internet did not really exist. Oh there were a few things
happening, but not the great connectivity of today. As with
most young and reckless people, I did one or two foolish
things (or more) that I really hoped would stay in the group I
was with. Most did, I think the others were afraid of there
foolish failings would get out there too. �
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But now, it seems the foolish and reckless failings of people
find there way onto the wonderful World Wide Web. Notice those
first two words, World Wide. Doesn’t that mean most of the
world can see your foolish acts on You Tube? We can read about
them in your blog. And then there is always FaceBook…

I make a water slide off my roof and miss the landing pool —
You Tube…

Want to share something off color with my friends, post it to
face book and all 600 of my closest friends see it. Oh, I
forgot about my privacy settings, everyone can see it.

I don’t like what someone did, I post that on facebook. Oops
that someone sees it…

I blog about all sorts of things. Oh that is ok, I never use
names, but others do.

Hard to hide in this wonderful webby world, but then again do
you really want to? I’m not here to keep things hidden away, I
am here to share them. I hope I don’t do anything to embarrass
myself, but it may happen. It happens outside of the web, it
can happen here.

Through the web, I’ve connected with new and old friends. I’ve
shared thoughts and ideas with people who have shared similar
experiences. I’ve learned from people who share my hobbies. As
long as I remember that the internet isn’t my whole life,
things are good. Just one more way for me to know others and
them to know me. That is the human experience.



The Popular Social Networking
Site Called “Book Face”
It’s time for me to officially make my presence known on
Facebook.  If you watch the awesome NBC comedy “The Office”,
then you’ll understand the reference in the title of this blog
post  involving  a  creative  Halloween  costume  worn  by  Jim
Halpert, a character on my favorite show – it was hilarious!

But back to me learning Facebook…  some time ago I signed up
for a Facebook account (don’t even remember why), but then I
stopped using it because it started doing freaky things behind
my back – like randomly adding mere acquaintances and business
associates as my Facebook friends.  That was NOT the way I had
envisioned social networking!  But my youth group kids have
been BEGGING me to join Facebook, and since I took pictures of
them last week, we decided that my homework challenge is to
get on Facebook so I can post our pictures.  So here I go, and
the first thing I’ll be doing is looking for a way to NOT
invite everyone on my email contact list to be my Facebook
friend!
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